

Invocation. For good food, for good friendship and the privilege to serve we give thanks.

Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do. Is it the **TRUTH?** Is it **FAIR** to all concerned? Will it build **GOODWILL** and **BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?** Will it be **BENEFICIAL** to all concerned?

SHIRL'S SHENANIGINS

CAERH Inc inaugural AGM will be held at 12 noon, at Moruya Golf Club on Wednesday 16th November 2022. All Rotarians are welcome at the meeting. Steve has circulated position nomination forms to be submitted by 9th of November. We will be looking for a President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, Deputy Treasurer, Deputy Secretary, Public Officer and Publicity Officer and two general positions if that is found to be appropriate. Positions that have not had nominations can be called for from the floor as per our Model Constitution. It will be a real step forward. **See Editor's Comments Opposite**

40 second CAERH Advertisement. This appeared on the big screen at the Races last Tuesday. It was applauded by the interim committee. and will be used on a smaller screen at next Saturday's expo,

Health and Well Being EXPO at the Batemans Bay RSL next Saturday from 10 am to 2 pm. Lesley Crompton and another Lion from Batemans Bay and John and I will man the stall from Moruya Rotary.

WHY someone would join Rotary was the theme of the Future of Moruya Rotary's committee following Thursday's CAERH meeting. A YouTube business presentation recommended by Tony Armstrong provided a stimulus. I had a long list including mixing with a diversity of people, learning new things, making the world a better place, opportunities, being surprised. We often slipped ahead of the agenda to discuss the what and how about what we do.

Two Lions— a brother and sister team Henny and Leo plus John from Wagga (who is moving to Moruya) were very helpful additions to the team at the races . Not so helpful were the five fast food vans. However the new paint job makes the kiosk much brighter and cheerier place.

Batemans Bay Rotary gave John and me a warm welcome to their yearly Poetry, Plonk and Pizza night at the Nelligen Big Four caravan park right on the Clyde River. They and expressed an open door policy for our club hoping we can get together more often. Banjo Paterson featured in the poetry. *Shirl*

The CAERH meeting on Wednesday 16 November Editor's thoughts

Both Shirl and Steve agree that the meeting is an AGM. Attendees sign an attendance book and can be counted as members of CAERH, inc.

However if the meeting gets bogged down in the application of the Model Rules, an escape mechanism might be **first** to establish the working executive and **then** accept a motion that CAERH should adopt the model rules as its constitution.

Soldier's Club Next Saturday.



Rotary and Lions will be manning a CAERH's table at the Expo—look in and give them a cheer!

And, speaking of AGMs:

Our AGM is listed for our meeting on Tuesday December 6th, where we will be voting for the Board to support President Andrew Elek in his 2023/2024 year.

In the Bulletin of 29th November, I hope to publish the listing of Andrew's Board and it will be great help if you could email me with your plans, along these lines:

Yes, I will be available.

The position I would like to occupy.

So please don't wait to be tapped on the shoulder! Your club really needs you. Thanks *John*

President Shirl's Board. Vice President Andrew Elek; Immediate Past President Chris Manahan; Secretary Andrew Elek Treasurer Jeff Proud Director Club Service Keith Armstrong; Meal Numbers John Hayes; Program John Gillett; Bulletin John Sewell; Membership Peter Smith; Director International Shirl Hayes; Director Vocational Pauline Gleeson; Director Community Service Col Jay; Director Youth Service Vacant; Rotary Foundation Keith Armstrong; Catering Projects Ward Hack, Jan Young and Allan Veness; Protection Col Jay; ShelterBox Alan Shephard.



Kiosk Korner

Again my thanks to all who turned out for the Melbourne Cup meeting on Tuesday. Phil reports takings of \$2200 for your efforts. Given the good crowd this was less than normal and EFT-POS sales were only 17% of this, so much for the cashless society!

We had six other sellers of food and drink plus the Show Society doing sit down meals in competition.

We welcomed the help of Rotarian John Clout who did two shifts as cook and Lions Henny doing prep and Leo (great name for a Lion!) who was the cook's offsider. Finally it was good to see Mr and Mrs Dent back where they belong (working hard instead of spoiling grandchildren).

I locked up and got halfway home when I wondered if the defibrillator had been brought back into the Kiosk. I returned and it was still in position outside.

Next meeting is 6 weeks away (Sunday 18 Dec 22) and we will reintroduce Sandwiches to the menu, and not just because Jan was harassed by a lady complaining about their absence.

Finally, get well soon to John Sewell who came in to deliver the menu notices but immediately returned to his sick bed, a wise man indeed.

Ward

Ward

BAN ON PLASTICS

The NSW Government has decreed that from 1 November, the following single use plastic items will be banned.

- straws, stirrers, cutlery, plates and bowls
- expanded polystyrene food service items including clamshell containers, cups, plates and bowls
- plastic cotton buds

personal care products containing plastic microbeads.

For some time now we have been replacing these items in the Kiosk with more environmentally friendly substitutes. A clean out of any old stock of plastic items will be undertaken and these will go into the recycle bin. Items holding liquid with tops (like coffee cups) are exempt.

Duty	This Week November 8	Next Week November 15
Badges	John Gillett	Col Jay
Invocation/toast	Pauline Gleeson	Chris Manahan
Meet & Greet	Rohan Gleeson	John Nader
Cashiers	Ward Hack John Hayes	Michel Nader Jeff Proud
4 Way Test	Cletus Heffernan	Sue Proud
Introduce		
Thank		

Birthday Kim Armstrong

MEAL NUMBERS John Hayes will assume that you ARE attending unless you let him know by Sunday noon that you are not. The details are .

Phone 0413 015 776 or, if that fails, Shirl on 0419 404 220

Program

November 8	Board Meeting	Induction of new members
November 15	Walter Bock	Rotary Projects
November 22	Social Evening	
November 29	Sheldon Jones	Pilot training
December 6	AGM	
December 13	Christmas Party	At the Golf Club

Business Breakfast Meetings

Under the general heading of appealing to the younger business community, there is an interesting project run by the Rotary Clubs of Canberra Weston Creek and Belconnen.



They have organised a six month series of Small Business breakfasts to provide information, ideas and tips on business planning, IT, leadership, staffing, peer support, mental health, sustainability, and advertising.

A possibility for the three Eurobodall clubs??